Hayton and Burnby Parish Council
www.haytonandburnbypc.co.uk
Tel: 01759 301386  Email; clerk@jigreen.plus.com
Clerk: Joanna Green, 29 Barmby Road, Pocklington, York, YO42 2DL

Minutes of Hayton and Burnby Parish Council meeting held on 3rd September 2015 at 7.30pm in Hayton Village Hall.
Present:  Cllr M Drewery, Cllr D Nicholson, Cllr S Sedcole, Cllr D Smith, Cllr E Thackray, Cllr C Wagstaff. 
J Green (clerk). 
3 members of the public

In the absence of the chairman Cllr Sedcole took the chair and welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
Public Session: There were no members of the public wishing to speak.

87/15 Apologies: Apologies were received from Cllr Bettison

88/15 The minutes of the meeting  held on 5th August 2015. Cllr Thackray said that it had not been included in the minutes that it had been agreed that if the bus route through Burnby should be changed the bus shelter should be returned to its role as a bus shelter. It was agreed that this should be included in these minutes. The minutes of the August meeting were then proposed by Cllr Wagstaff, seconded by Cllr Drewery and agreed as a true and correct record and were signed as such by Cllr Sedcole on behalf of the council.

89/15 Declaration of Interest: there were no declarations of interest.

90/15 To receive clerk's report on matters being progressed from previous meetings
Traffic / Highways: A further meeting with Nigel Leighton of ERYC had been arranged for 21st September at 8.30am to assess what further highways work needed to be done. Cllrs Bettison, Sedcole and Thackray are to attend.
An email had been received from a member of the public regarding possible sites for reflective bollards to protect the verges in Burnby village. It was suggested that one should also be placed on the corner by the village hall in Hayton. It was agreed to discuss these with Nigel Leighton.
The ERYC planning enforcement officer had reported that Kirbys Transport were planning to apply for a Certificate of Lawfulness regarding their operating hours.

Beck / drainage: Cllr Thackray reported that there was a lot of weed in the beck at Hayton. The clerk was to contact the Environment Agency and ask them to do a walk through and to ask them to look at the beck right through to Burnby to assess the amount of silting taking place. Cllr Nicholson reported there was some Himalayan Water Balsam growing along the beck in Burnby.

Ragwort: this had now flowered and seeded and no action seemed to have been taken. The council was not happy with the response of ERYC to repeated requests that this weed should be controlled. It was agreed that the clerk should discuss this with the ward councillors.

Pension Auto-enrolment: A  letter from the payroll agency Autela had been received regarding their appointment as pensions administrator and the increase in their charges for dealing with auto-enrolment. Cllr Sedcole offered to look into the implications of these.

Bank charges: Barclays had agreed that the council should not be paying bank charges on their account. The charges were now to stop and Barclays were to make an offer to repay past charges. It was agreed that the sum of £75 would be an acceptable figure.

91/15 To consider the provision of a defibrillator in Burnby and the setting up of a Community First Responders group.
Councillors agreed in principle that a defibrillator could be sited in Burnby and that a possible site for one in Hayton should be investigated. It was possible that the telephone box in Burnby could be used but it was agreed that residents should be consulted as it would mean the public telephone would be removed. Cllr Sedcole agreed to arrange a short note to residents to ask if there would be any objections to the loss of the telephone. The clerk reported that the Smile Foundation expected to have some funding available in early 2016 which would part fund defibrillators.
It was thought that it would be difficult to find volunteers to be Community First Responders but the clerk was asked to try and find out more about what was involved.

92/15 To consider setting up a Neighbourhood Watch group.
It was agreed to invite the Community and Crime Reduction Resilience Officer for ERYC to the next parish council meeting to explain what was involved.

93/15 to consider whether or not further action should be taken regarding a lighter touch Neighbourhood Development Plan.
Although councillors were interested in having a plan which would give the community more influence in the planning process it was still not clear how to go about this. The clerk was asked to contact  Owen Robinson of ERYC and find out more detail.

94/15 To consider reviewing the clerk's contract
The clerk had now been in post for over a year. She asked that her contract should be reviewed to make sure it was up to date and that the council should review the way in which her expenses were paid. Cllrs Bettison and Sedcole were to look at the contract and report back to the council.

95/15 The external auditors' report was received. This was now on display on the notice-boards for the prescribed 14 days.

96/15 Accounts
Bank balance		£4065.85
The payments below were approved:
Clerk salary (August) 	£138.06
Autela Payroll Services	£16.50

97/15 Correspondence:
East Riding Parish News - August and September
Humber and Wolds Rural Community Council - Green Open Homes events
Humberside Police Bulletin - September

98/15 Councillors reports
Cllr Drewery asked  if anything could be done about the car which was regularly parked outside the village hall partially blocking the entrance. The clerk was asked to write to the owner.
Cllr Wagstaff reported there was more damage to the verge opposite Berkshire House. Cllr Smith said the developer had repaired it once but he would ask him to make sure it was restored once the house was finished.
Cllr Thackray reported that a hole had been left in the footpath  near the telephone box by the electricity company from when a generator had been used in Hayton.
Cllr Smith asked for the problem with water standing at the entrance to Bridge Farm to be brought to the attention of Nigel Leighton when he visited.
Cllr Nicholson expressed his disappointment that the resident in Burnby, who had been asked to trim her hedge, had suggested that this was a personal complaint from himself when he was only passing on the concerns of parishioners. Cllr Sedcole reported that the hedge had been lightly trimmed but still needed cutting back properly. It was agreed that the clerk should write again and say that if the hedge was not cut back within 14 days that it would be reported to ERYC.
A large pothole opposite Burnby House was also reported.

99/15 Date of next meeting: 1st October

The meeting closed at 9.00pm


